
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Shropshire Parent Carer Council  

Monthly Newsletter. 

 February 2025 

Welcome to PACC’s February edition of our monthly newsletter  

If you have any questions or require any further information, 

please email:  

info@paccshropshire.org.uk 

 

mailto:info@paccshropshire.org.uk
http://www.paccshropshire.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/ShropsPACC
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=8-Ry0vSxDkyIYEnABJKdrzequcU56F5Bu-rizwkYIAxUMkRUWDhGSkhENE01S05LRk03VzNPRkoxMi4u


  
Seeing You Seeing Me- at Theatre Severn 

Following the successful launch of the 

photographic exhibition “Seeing You Seeing Me”, 

PACC are pleased to share that the exhibition is 

now moving from Wem Town Hall to be displayed 

at Theatre Severn in Shrewsbury from 1st March 

2025.  The exhibition highlights the importance of 

friendship and community inclusion for children 

and young people with Special Educational Needs 

and / or Disabilities (SEND) and shares their 

thoughts on these important subjects. 

http://www.paccshropshire.org.uk/seeing-you-seeing-me-photographic-exhibition-is-on-the-move
https://forms.office.com/e/ZTjAvGi24w


 

  

As part of the Government's response to improving the experience of SEND pupils in mainstream schools 

they have established a National Neurodivergent Task Force.  

The Government has defined the term Neurodivergent as; 

‘Neurodivergent is a term that describes a group of people whose ways of processing information, behaving, 

and experiencing their environment differ from the statistical majority.’ 

The purpose of the Task Force is stated as; 

To make recommendations to DfE ministers on the best ways to support and meet the needs of 

neurodivergent children and young people in mainstream settings. 

The group will consider: 

• how classroom practices and wider approaches could better meet neurodivergent children and 

young people’s needs 

• the presentation of overlapping and co-occurring needs (when different conditions occur together or 

have similar types of need) and how to support these 

• the types of support that should not depend on a diagnosis 

• provide a shared understanding about what provision and support should look like, informing 

classroom practices and wider approaches 

• best practice regarding the commissioning of support services across education and health 

• how to effectively deliver educational support for neurodivergent children and young people locally, 

regionally and nationally; and how that support can properly consider long-term ability to be 

successful and independent in future life as well as short-term support and adjustments 

 

National Neurodivergent Task Force Parent 

Carer Workshop January 2025 

 

http://www.paccshropshire.org.uk/national-neurodivergent-task-force-parent-carer-workshop-january-2025


 

 

 

 

  

The EHCP Team (previously 

known as the SEN Team) is 

responsible for delivering the 

statutory duties of Shropshire 

Council relating to special 

educational needs and/or 

disability for children and 

young people aged 0 to 25.   

 

https://next.shropshire.gov.uk/the-send-local-offer/education/education-services/ehcp-team-previously-known-as-sen-team/ehcp-team/
http://www.paccshropshire.org.uk/understanding-families-experience-of-supported-living-in-shropshire


 

  

Planning for the future for your child with SEND 

PACC have previously hosted a number of 

sessions for Parent Carers around Planning 

for the future with Rhiannon.  

These sessions have received very positive 

feedback from Parent Carers.  

Rhiannon has an upcoming session covering: 

• How to safeguard a child’s future 

• How to protect means-tested benefits 

• What the transition to adulthood 

hurdles are 

• The difference between power of 

attorney and deputyship.  

https://www.instagram.com/p/DGXqxzYs4Vp/?igsh=cDY5eDB3cWxwdGo4
https://www.shropshiresendiass.com/?fbclid=IwY2xjawItb7pleHRuA2FlbQIxMAABHRGNh_XM4CzvWOujqyvUYDZjJj9U7sVSqWUigHfR0W6mDvGY2vdmckRCNw_aem_WBaoP7FIyMCSCne052hpiA


 

 

  



 

  

If your child has an Education, Health and Care Plan, and is 

transferring from: 

• Early years to school 

• Infant to junior school 

• Primary to middle school 

• Primary to secondary school 

• Middle to secondary school 

The deadline for your local authority to review and amend 

your child's EHCP was 15th February. This deadline is 

statutory, not optional. (For those moving from secondary 

school to a post-16 institution, the deadline is 31 March) 

https://www.ipsea.org.uk/news/your-views-needed-getting-extra-help-for-your-childs-education?fbclid=IwY2xjawIrvBJleHRuA2FlbQIxMAABHQ21U7KHjokXKwK_aCCzYwLmSmVqJiJHQJZs5P8VK6d9nAgXRdP-Bob9xA_aem_2zZjypaxVxdaKRjAkVNwHQ
https://www.ipsea.org.uk/letter-to-la-when-it-has-or-will-breach-the-deadline-for-reviewing-and-amending-the-ehc-plan-in-advance-of-a-phase-transfer-template-letter-12?fbclid=IwY2xjawIrvYpleHRuA2FlbQIxMAABHYM1F1ZQXFxoa1apOnm-CxKCKvpDMbsPNsknQeNuXvrBdwAY29x-g4-dGQ_aem_Du3K4YmYNtjGmIJBEMfwrQ


  



 

  

Most children show a natural interest and 

curiosity with fire. Even if they do not display any 

fire setting behaviour, many children may be 

fascinated by fire and it is not uncommon for 

children as young as two to show an interest. 

Unfortunately for some children this interest 

develops into something more dangerous. 

 

Shropshire Fire and Rescue Service offer a free 

‘Fire setting Intervention Scheme’, designed to 

educate children and young people about the 

dangers of fire setting. 

The scheme is aimed at: 

• children and young people under 17 

• who have displayed fire setting behaviour or 

have played with fire 

Are you curious about the support available at Shrewsbury Colleges Group? 

Or perhaps you need to discuss bespoke support needs for students with an Education Health and Care Plan (EHCP)? 

This is your chance to get all your questions answered in a relaxed and friendly environment. Whether you're a student, 

parent, or guardian, SCG are here to help you navigate your educational journey. 

Topics we will cover: 

• ASDAN: Learn about our ASDAN programs and how they can support your learning. 

• College Ready: Find out how we prepare students for college life. 

• Supported Internship: Discover opportunities to gain work experience. 

• Project Search: Get insights into our employment-focused program. 

• EHCP Support: Ask any bespoke questions about support needs for students with an EHCP. 

 

 

 

Shrewsbury Colleges Group 

https://www.shropshirefire.gov.uk/firesetting
https://www.scg.ac.uk/courses/preparation-routes/asdan
https://www.scg.ac.uk/courses/preparation-routes/college-ready-programme
https://www.scg.ac.uk/courses/preparation-routes/supported-internship
https://www.scg.ac.uk/courses/preparation-routes/dfn-project-search-ess-compass-group-at-raf-cosford
https://www.scg.ac.uk/about-us/events-key-dates/event/23-additional-learning-support-team-drop-in-session


 

  

https://www.neurodiversityweek.com/events?utm_campaign=NCW%202025&utm_content=355453164&utm_medium=social&utm_source=facebook&hss_channel=fbp-114531338192097
https://www.neurodiversityweek.com/events?utm_campaign=NCW%202025&utm_content=355453164&utm_medium=social&utm_source=facebook&hss_channel=fbp-114531338192097


 

  



 

 

 

 

  

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/derwen-college-parent-carer-open-day-thursday-27th-march-2025-tickets-1235046249579?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.witherslackgroup.co.uk/resources/neurodiversity-puberty-and-hygiene/


 

  

Participating in community-based activities can have significant health and well-

being benefits for children with special educational needs and disabilities. These 

activities provide opportunities for social interaction, physical exercise, and 

learning new skills. Engaging in such activities can improve self-esteem, reduce 

stress and anxiety, and increase overall physical fitness. 

Actio aims to enhance the range, quality, and accessibility of activities, 

supporting children and young people with SEND to thrive. Actio manages the 

'All In Short Breaks' activities commissioned by Shropshire Council available to 

eligible children up to 18 years. 

https://actioconsortium.wixsite.com/website


  



 

 

 

  



 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


